
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
January 15, 2020 
 
Nathan Madenwald, PE 
Capital Projects Engineer 
City of Norman 
P.O. Box 370 
Norman, Oklahoma 73070 
 
Subject: Recommendation of Award for Project No. WA0202/WA0224 
  Gray Street and Tonhawa Street WL Replacement, Contract K-1920-46/Bid 1920 
 
Dear Mr. Madenwald, 
 
Six bids were received for the subject project. The bids were tightly spaced ($2.13 to $2.58 
million) indicating that the little or no ambiguity in the bidding process. A copy of the bid 
tabulations is attached. We have reviewed the accuracy and completeness of the bids received. 
The bid tabulation represents the totals using the stated unit prices. There are no discrepancies 
in any of the bids submitted other than the one noted.  

Based on bid totals, the low bidder is Cimarron Construction, with a total bid of $2,136,965.

Cimarron Construction has specialized in water and sewer projects for over 36 years and is 
qualified to perform the project. We recommend that the project be awarded to Cimarron 
Construction, subject to your routine due-diligence and acceptance of the bonds and other 
documents submitted with the bid.  

 
Sincerely, 

Guernsey 

Larry Roach, PE 
Senior Program Manager 






